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          March 1, 2024 

Fadi Daye, P.E.                                                              

Program and Project Supervisor 

Electric Safety and Reliability Branch 

Safety and Enforcement Division 

California Public Utilities Commission 

 

RE: Substation Audit and Review of Records for the City of Anaheim Public Utilities 

Department Electric System 

 

Dear Mr. Daye: 

 

I received your letter dated February 1st, 2024, regarding the audit and field inspection of the 

City of Anaheim (“Anaheim”) electric facilities conducted by your staff, Mily Vaidya, from 

April 10, 2023 through April 14, 2023.  Included with your letter was an audit summary 

which alleged violations of General Order 174, along with a request for identification of 

corrective measures.    

 

Anaheim welcomes opportunities to ensure the integrity of its electric system and these 

voluntary inspections help further Anaheim’s commitment to system excellence. However, 

Anaheim is not subject to the jurisdiction of, nor regulated by the CPUC.  Notwithstanding, 

we do utilize General Order 174 as industry best practice and appreciate the detailed review 

of our facilities.   

 

In reviewing the audit report, we do not consider the itemized findings to be violations of 

the General Orders, specifically the GO-174 Rules for Electric Utility Substations. The 

purpose of this rule is to formulate uniform requirements for substation inspection 

programs. The majority of the issues identified appear to be “housekeeping” related or 

minor repairs that are already scheduled.  

 

Of the findings identified, we find the following to be minor repairs and corrections which 

we will address before our next inspection cycle: 

 

● Inoperable transformer fans 

 

 

The CPUC audit findings indicated there were visible transformer oil leaks at several 

substations. The minor oil seepage from these transformers is carefully monitored, and 

repairs are made when seepage is deemed to exceed that which is anticipated from a 

transformer based on loading factors and environmental conditions. In other words, the 

expansion and contraction of this equipment under heavy loading conditions or seasonal 
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temperatures can lead to small amounts of oil seepage but does not indicate a condition that 

requires further action at this time. This is not a violation of a GO-174 standard. 

 

We have addressed the following issues identified in the CPUC audit findings letter: 

• Fire extinguisher inspection annual updates and missing tag 

• Unsealed spill kits 

• Missing battery storage chemical hazard sign 

• Warning sign readability  

• Birds nests 

 

Anaheim remains committed to system excellence and supports the overall goals of a safe 

and reliable electric system.   

 

Please feel free to call me with any questions. I can be reached at (714) 765-5105 or 

JaMartinez@anaheim.net. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Jared Martinez 

Electric Operations Manager 

Anaheim Public Utilities Department 
 

CC: Mily.Vaidya@CPUC.ca.gov 

 Dukku Lee, General Manager  

 Janet Lonneker, AGM - Electric Services  

 Janis Lehman, Chief Risk Officer 

  


